AUGUST 1, 2022

The regular meeting of the Board of Public Works and Safety of the City of Angola, Indiana was called to order by Chair Richard M. Hickman at 6:30 p.m. City Hall, 210 N Public Square. Members Richard M. Hickman, and David B. Martin answered roll call. Member David A. Olson was absent. Clerk-Treasurer Ryan P. Herbert recorded the minutes.

Among those present were City Attorney Kim Shoup, Assistant Chief of Police Darrin Taylor, Fire Chief Doug Call, Planning and Economic Development Director Jennifer Barclay, City Engineer Amanda Cope, Human Resources Director Sue Essman, Water Superintendent Tom Selman, Wastewater Superintendent Jeff Gaff, Park Superintendent Matt Hanna, Street Superintendent Chad Ritter, and Engineering Assistant Nick Gerber.

Also, among those present were Christine Simmons, Susan Brown, and Nicholas Carpenter.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Member Martin moved to approve the June 5, 2022 minutes. Member Hickman seconded the motion. The motion carried 2-0.

ORDER OF BUSINESS

Christine Simmons of 905 Pristine Ave. and Susan Brown of 903 Pristine Ave. addressed the board regarding drainage issues through their properties. Simmons explained how water collects on her property after rain before it gets to a storm drain. The water is left standing with nowhere to go standing for days effecting the lawns and leaving a place for mosquitos to hatch. Simmons explained how she has obtained a quote to repair the problem for Lawnscape and a permit to bore a 6 inch corrugated drain into the storm sewer. Discussion followed. Member Martin said that he and Member Olson had been out to view the issue at the property. City Engineer Cope said the Lawnscape plan was adequate to resolve the issue. Member Matin moved that the City reimburse Christine Simmons up to \$4,000 for the repairs based on the quote, and refund the permit fees she has paid to the City for the project. Member Hickman seconded the motion. The motion carried 2-0.

Nicholas Carpenter of 407 Stony Ridge Dr. addressed the board regarding drainage issues on her property. Mr. Carpenter explained how his and neighbors properties were effected after rain, and provided pictures. Discussion followed. Member Martin sated that the matter would need to be investigated further. No action was taken.

Member Martin moved to approve the Stormwater Management/BMP Facilities Agreement with Wenzel Real Estate Holding LLC for property located at 301 Growth Parkway. Member Hickman seconded the motion. The motion carried 2-0

DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS

Economic Development and Planning Director Jennifer Barclay reported that there would be discussion regarding a possible mural on a City owned retaining wall at the next meeting.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the meeting was considered adjourned at 6:34 p.m.

Richard M. Hickman, Chair

Attest:

Ryan P. Hørbert, Clerk-Treasurer